U3A: MOSELEY, KINGS HEATH AND DISTRICT
Executive Committee: Agenda / Minutes 
	Date: 
26th March 2019
	Time:
2.00pm
	Venue: 
Friends Meeting House
	Chair: 
Nick Wright


	
	
	
	
	

	Present: Diane Worland; Jackie Spearpoint; 

Julie Allder; Anne Crerar; Ruth Livermore; Mike Clark

Minutes: Linda Gresham

Observer: Ken Fisher
	Apologies: Chris Olley;    Brenda Bingham; Tessa Bidgood
	
	
	
	
	

	Agenda 
1.  Apologies    
2.  Corrections and approval of previous minutes

3. Action points and matters arising not elsewhere on the agenda

4. Review of last monthly meeting

5. Sub-committee reports

6. Joint Ventures with KN U3A 

7. Committee posts and nominations 

8. Preparations for AGM (see check list}

9. Group Leaders’ Policy

10. Website 

11. AOB  meeters and greeters,  newsletter item re postcard charity

12. Next meeting


	MINUTES
	

	1.
	 Apologies: see above
	

	2. 
	Corrections and approval of previous minutes.

The minutes were approved.


	

	3.
	Matters arising and action points not elsewhere on the agenda
3. ii) JS queried the reason for the Business Secretary receiving most communications from Head Office.  DW said that they are sent to one named person and that is the Secretary.  However it was noted that some are sent to TB as Treasurer and JS as Membership Secretary.  MC suggested a call to national U3A to clarify the situation.
iv) Separate email address for interest groups – FG is working on this.

v) After discussion it was agreed that the number of times a visitor can attend a monthly meeting or an interest group is one trial visit.

4. Parking at All Saints is an issue but the venue is convenient and a good working relationship has been built up.

5.  A social group has been suggested that would meet in the cafe in KH park on a regular basis. It will be of particular interest to new members and will go ahead soon. There is also an idea for a film-watching group but this is not ready to start yet.

7.  An interest group is needed for the first feature of the month in the newsletter. JS agreed to do the article on Circle Dancing.


	NW

FG

JS

	4.
	Review of previous monthly meeting
The Birdwatching talk by Ashley Grove was very interesting and had a large attendance.  Ashley Grove could possibly be asked to do another talk.


	

	5.
	Sub-committee reports

Interest groups: 
German for all and the woodwork group have both closed.
Social: 
 The committee is meeting on March 29th.  There is to be a quiz on May 15th at the All Services Club. There has been a theatre visit and three planned to the RSC this year.

There has been no offer of a coach trip organiser.
Membership: JS produced a written report: Renewal process 2019

We have 625 members, 284 of who have yet to renew. There was a spate of renewals in the first few days of the renewal period, which has now settled down to a steady trickle – last Saturday was the first day with none at all.

The process has confirmed my view that, post-Beacon, Membership Secretary is a one-person job, although next year I will probably appeal for a volunteer to give occasional help over the renewal period for tasks such as organising the new membership cards and the listing and organising of new cards at the busiest times.

I have received a good many emails from members who don’t know what their membership number is or who have had difficulty signing in with the Members Portal. Apparently next year this latter should be more straightforward.

There is some confusion about our statement that online payment does not require a PayPal a/c but can use debit or credit card details instead. I remain unclear myself; one of the difficulties of an automated system is that one doesn’t have the means of clearing up such questions except, probably by spending a frustrating and fruitless amount of time searching online. I realise that I don’t know who our regional Beacon person is and that only Brenda is authorised to speak to him/her.

But, Beacon has made it simple to email the entire membership or just those still needing to renew, etc.
Finance: 

TB was absent but sent a report on AVCs received and venue costs up to mid March.

It showed a deficit of £1,450 compared to over £2,500 last year so a considerable improvement. A £2,000 deficit has been budgeted for 2019/20. So the work that has gone into informing group leaders of their costs and possible steps to reduce deficits has been worthwhile.  Also there are more accessible venues being used.  NW has discussed with the group leader of the Architecture Group about moving to a cheaper venue.

DW mentioned the Woodlands Bowling Group as a suitable venue.


	

	6.
	Joint Ventures with KN U3A 
Kings Norton U3A sent a list of four groups that they are willing to offer to MKHD U3A members. Details were set out on a circulated note. Three of them, Knitting and Crochet, Creative Crafts and Exploring World Faiths are similar to groups already in existence but Birdwatching would fulfil a need. NW to go back to KN with our decision and write an article for the newsletter.

DW suggested talking to our World Faith group to see if they might benefit from an occasional meeting with the KN group. NW agreed to raise this possibility with KN. There have been previous discussions about the gardening groups and joint coach trips from 2020. 
RL said that accessible coaches must be used.
Insurance is covered by national U3A requirements.
DW asked about ICE (in case of emergency) numbers again.  They can be updated on Beacon.
RL to ask that the IGCs consider which groups could be offered to KN.
	NW

Newsletter

NW

IGCs



	7.
	Committee posts and nominations 
Posts needed to be filled are Chair; Vice Chair; Business Secretary; two IGCs; Communications Officer.

There have been three nominations received so far – Communications Secretary; Vice Chair (but Chair if necessary) and Committee member. So there are three vacancies but, if necessary, the committee could function well with just one Vice Chair and two IGCs leaving a vacancy of just one. This would mean a committee of nine rather than ten at the moment.

DW said that her role has two components, communicating information from U3A Head Office and organising speakers and arrangements for monthly meetings. The organisation of monthly meetings is much the larger component. She suggested that the current role could be divided into two with the Head Office communications possibly moving to the Communications Officer.

NW asked if she knew of anyone to carry out the monthly meeting organising and DW said she would look into it.
	DW

	8.
	Preparations for the AGM
The maximum number of chairs is to be requested. 
Andy Aiers has offered to help with the sound system.
Photographers have been organised.
Lucy Hawking will bring a selection of her books. MC will put a note into the April newsletter about pre-ordering books.
(Reminder re reports to LG beforehand please.)
	MC

Committee members

	9.
	Group Leaders’ policy
Item deferred, as both CO and BB were absent.
	Future agenda item

	10.
	Website
NW thought that our website could be updated and improved and made more welcoming. He suggested we could either pay someone to improve it or find someone in the membership with the relevant skills.

DW said that the National U3A template that we used was bland but the KN website used the same template and looked better.

Improving the existing website would be difficult unless we all agreed what we wanted.  Ken Fisher stated that a full and proper brief would be needed.  DW suggested looking at other U3A websites.

It was suggested that as a first step we put something in the newsletter to see if any member has the relevant skills to help.

	Newsletter

	11.
	Any other business
i) there were no meeters and greeters at the last monthly meeting due to illness but there are always committee members who can do this role if the regulars are unavailable.

A suggestion was made that committee members wear a lanyard.  DW will check availability with national U3A.


ii) there has been a request from a member to support a charity by asking for old or unused postcards via our newsletter.  Care must be taken with such requests as it is our policy not to advertise individual charities and there could be many other requests.  It was suggested that they could bring a box and an announcement be made at the next two monthly meetings for donations of postcards. It could also be a newsletter item.
iii) MC reported that the projector did not work and was taken to be repaired but the diagnosis was that it had overheated and not closed properly.  A label of some sort needs to be put on the projector.  A new projector would have cost £500 so we were spared an unnecessary expense.
	DW

Newsletter

	12.
	Next meeting
Friends Meeting House at 2pm on Tuesday 30th April
NW to bring refreshments.   
	NW





